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Instructional Council

Monday, June 9, 2:30-4:30 p.m.

Building 11, Senate Room
Minutes
2:30-3:25 p.m.
Closed Faculty Session 

3:30 p.m. Roll Call






Val Morgan-Krick









Co-Chair
1. Approval of Minutes – April1




Val Morgan-Krick
(M) Bekah Townsend

(S) Monica Monk

Minutes were approved
2. Faculty Forum Items





Ken Fox
a. Campus Safety in particular the area of instructor safety and to offer support to Jethro De Lisle.

b. Interest in professional development
for the next academic year
3. Approval of Agenda





Tod Treat, Co-Chair
Tod moved that the agenda be approved with the faculty forum items and that these items move to first on the agenda under informational items. Tod also asked that the campus safety presentation move to the last item on agenda because Silvia Barajas and Mary Chikwinya are finishing negotiations.
Informational Items (to update the faculty on institutional issues):
A. Campus Safety in particular the area of instructor safety and to offer support to Jethro De Lisle
Resolution was read.  Tod responded that this is not in the scope of the IC responsibility, but is an HR/Management issue.

Tod and Pamela said that the faculty can always send a letter of support to hiring authorities, union and to Jethro.


Vote on a motion to table or retract.

Motion made to table the resolution by Bekah Townsend and Ella Guilford seconded to with the option of coming back to it in the fall.

Professional Development for 2014-15

Tod mentioned that this discussion is problematic because there is still voting going on for the new MOU certification program.
Tod mentioned that there is an email that Mecca will be sending out today that will explain all of this. 

Mecca gave an overview of the Professional Development Plan that she will send out after this meeting. PDD Plan Link PDDemailandattachments
Discussion followed regarding conversations going around that the Winter Institute, UDL Cohorts and FLC have been eliminated. It was voiced by two faculty that the Winter Institute is sacred and important to them and expressed their concern that no faculty were consulted.

These changes were consistent with the professional development plan established by a team consisting of Alan Waugh, Jo Munroe, Candyce Rennegarbe, and Kim Rzeszewicz.  It was pointed out that none of these members are faculty.
Bekah Townsend said that Candyce Rennegarbe and Alan Waugh spoke up for a cohort model for some professional development activities and didn’t get it, so she wants to speak up for maintaining a cohort model in at least some activities, especially where it has been particularly effective in the past.

Val asked for the faculty to be attentive to the email that will come out from Mecca on Professional Development and review during the summer.
B. CTCLink






Andy Duckworth

Andy gave an update on the ctcLink and how it impacts faculty.

Handout given
CTCHandout
· 11 weeks until we go live

Activities that are happening:

· Six rounds of data conversion

· Validating cycle five and cycle six and validation at the end of the month.

· Information Systems is working hard to make sure all of our supporting  systems are up and running.

· User acceptance testing coming up on the 23rd. Andy is looking for faculty to test the system. Give him a call if you are interested.
· Training on how to use the system focused first on things we need right away.

· Go live will start between the 15-18 of August

· There will be faculty training on how to use the faculty center

· List of faculty tools in the system if you want to watch the video from PDD the link is on the handout.

· What it will it look like when the faculty return…very different

it will look more modern.
You will receive new ID numbers to access system. This will be a separate sign on from the portal for now.
This ID number will go with you everywhere within the Washington college system 

Canvas is being integrated into the new system


If you have any other questions please contact Andy Duckworth.

C. CCID Board Status 

(See http://www.ccidinc.org/whatisCCID.html)

Tod Treat
Will address this at next meeting 

D. Update Honors Task Force




Charlie Crawford/Ken Fox
Charlie Crawford has volunteered to do some research during the summer on Honors programs that are in place. 
Ken Fox said that they visited different departments talked to colleagues to get an idea of the shape the program would take at this institution. We talked about Phi Beta Kappa that became something unique to TCC and has been remarkably successful. Talked about articulation to 4-year schools.
We talked to UWT and they suggested this could be a direct pathway from our honors program direct into their honors program and we could extend it to other institutions. 
We talked to the Highline folks and they have been successful with their program. Talk to other colleagues in other like institutions in the state.
E. Update on Safety and Security



Mary Chikwinya

Shawn Jennison
Handout
 Silvia Barajas
Shawn reviewed the handout
Exec staff produced an employee safety video that was going to be shown but was not shown of the time. Shawn will send a link after this meeting.
Timely notification is required when there is present and ongoing danger to the staff
Is required by the Clery act and we do follow this act.

If it isn’t present and ongoing danger then you will receive a notification from Shawn.

Silvia is asking that we please look at the video that Shawn will send the link to because we value your input.

There are some instances where we will not be able to share information because of FERPA rules.

Explained the difference between an incident and an emergency. 
Shawn reviewed the handout

· Becky Sproat asked Silvia for some examples like the peeper that we all heard about. The peeper is one that Becky thought we should have done a timely notification on this but they were trying to do some police work by trying to catch him, which they did.  We probably should have done timely notification on that.

· If not clear and present danger then the notification will come from Shawn Jennison.

· If you look at our stats we are a pretty safe campus.

Mary Chikwinya:
· Three prong policy approach to dealing with issues that come up on campus. 

1. To give you protocols we are following around campus 

2. Communications and giving you information like the video
3. Third will be around professional development this fall bringing a trainer    to campus to work with faculty around emergency type of situations.
Also you will be hearing from public safety about doing building emergency activities. I know this can be difficult with classes but it is important.
Silvia…We will be having an Active shooter drill on this campus. Will Howard and Sylvia have both attended active shooter training and dispatch and two other safety officers.
· Questions were raised about emergency phones on campus in the buildings and cameras on campus

· Cameras bring in additional liability to the campus because once you bring in cameras you have to monitor them.
Pamela mentioned that she was disappointed that there was not enough time to show the video today and that it would be helpful to get their feedback on this safety video given the recent incident at Seattle Pacific University.

Silvia….SPU had a building monitor and they had pepper spray. We are going to contact SPU security to see what is the function of the monitor? Also contact our attorney general regarding pepper spray. 
Silvia will explore the camera suggestion.
Business Items (to act upon informational items or additional items in the spirit of shared governance)
Old Business:
A. Endorsement of 2014-2108 TCC Strategic Plan

Tod Treat

Ask for endorsement of the plan

(M)
Bekah Townsend  
(S) 
Monica Monk

Ruth Ann mentioned that she would vote on this and everything she would want to do is imbedded in this document but she did point out the use of five Oxford commas.

Strategic plan was endorsed.

New Business:
A. Approve for Study Tenure Handbook 
Task 

Force Recommendations




Val Morgan-Krick



The goal for this item is does the document is does it make sense and is it going in the right direction.


Looking for feedback from this group?
· Suggestion made that we look at the calendar that the first year is different than the other years.

· There will be a large cohort coming this fall would like to suggest that we meet with some of the committees in the winter to get feedback on how it worked.

· This is only a guideline: nothing in this document that is in conflict with the negotiated agreement.

· Val served as the union rep on the committee and she sent everything to Dave Howard to review.

We will move forward with a draft hoping that in the fall we can have some conversations and training.



Charlie mentioned that there are many options for electronic dossier formats.
Val recognized Bob Schmitt, Becky Sproat, and Ruth Ann Mikels for their service.











1 Additional Information Available in Sharepoint.

